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     Rotary Club of Youngtown Inc. 
        (ABN 17 667 595 503) 

 

             PO Box 155 KINGS MEADOWS Tasmania 7249 
             Youngtown Rotary Club Website:  www.youngtownrotary.org.au       
               Soggy Bottom Regatta Website:  www.soggybottomregatta.org 

 
 

  Meetings - 1st & 3rd Mondays at 5:45pm for 6:15pm start at the 
  Launceston Golf Club, Opossum Road, KINGS MEADOWS  

 

Meal cancellations to Secretary Leigh Iles by 10.00am Friday on  6343 5596 

   President: Viv Rainbow 

      Mobile:  0437 821 446 

Email: vrainbow@bigpond.net.au 

   Secretary:  Leigh Iles 

    Mobile:  0422 414 193 

Email: leigh.judy@bigpond.com 

      

Treasurer:  George Manifold 

     Mobile:  0417 381 179 

  Email: george@tassie.ws 

         

RI President: 

Jennifer Jones 
District Governor (9830) 

Bob Calvert 
District Governor-Elect (9830) 

Mike Patten 

Group Governor (Group 4) 

Krista Preece 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

16th Jan - Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door -10:30am 
 

18th Jan 2023 (Wed)  -  Interclub Visit to Scottsdale  
     Rotary Club at Henny Goftons, 6:00pm for 6:30pm 
 

23rd Jan  -  Club Assembly/Board Meeting 
 

30th Jan - Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door -10:30am 
 

6th Feb - Marijke Lockwood - L’ton School for Seniors 
 

13th Feb - King Island Trip 
 

20th March - Club Assembly and oard Meeting 

At our last Meeting on 19/12/22 President Viv welcomed all Rotarians to our Christmas 
Breakfast meeting with special guests Jay Chipman and Jane McCann from Homeley 
Retreats. 
 

Viv handed over to Chairman Leigh Iles to conduct the Annual General Meeting.  After 
the formalities of Last Years Minutes and the Treasurers Report were finalised the meet-
ing moved to the Election of Office-Bearers for 2023-24. 
 

The following members were elected: President Jan Beams, Vice-President Paul Beams, 
President-Elect Liz Bulman, Secretary Viv Rainbow. 

 

As there was no further business the AGM was closed. 
 

Viv reported that another donation had been received from Glebe Gardens.  A donation was also received 
from St Pats College for Disaster Aid Australia. 
 

Liz reported that she had presented the Jenny Sewell Award to Kayley Carpenter.  Liz also thanked all 
members who helped with parking at Carols by Candlelight. 
 

Ted reported he had attended the Rotary as presentation for Gynaecological Cancer recently. 
 

18 Jan 2023 (Wed)  -  Interclub Visit to Scottsdale Rotary Club at Henny Goftons, 6:00 for 6:30pm 
 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries - January 2023 

 

 Birthdays  
 

14th   Maurice Kingston 

19th   Chris Westlake 

23rd   George Lockwood 

26th   Pat Westlake 

Anniversaries 
 

5th  Dave and Leanne Morrison 

9th  John and Nola Heazlewood 

21st  Paul and Jan Beams 

25th  Chris and Pat Westlake 

 

 

 

President Viv Rainbow 
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Date Chairperson         Guest Speaker                       Subject    
 Greeting 
&Thanks 

Corporal Attendance Substitute 

26/12/22    to 09/01/23 No Rotary or Coffee Meetings     

16/01/23  Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door - 10:30am     

18/01/23 
(Wednesday) 

 
Interclub Visit to Scottsdale Rotary at Henny 

Goftons, 6:00pm for 6:30pm 
    

23/01/23 G Nicholson Club Assembly and Board Meeting G Manifold B Mitchell L Iles H Trevena 

30/01/23  Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door - 10:30am     

06/02/23 L Bulman 
Marijke Lockwood 

Launceston School for Seniors 
M Kingston B Morgan J Beams P Beams 

13/02/23  Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door - 10:30am     

 MEETING PROGRAM   2022 - 2023 

Rotary Club of Youngtown  -  Office Bearers 2022-2023 
 

  

President VIV RAINBOW  Vice-President:    LIZ BULMAN 
Im Past President: PAUL BEAMS  President Elect:  JAN BEAMS 
Secretary: LEIGH ILES                                  Treasurer:   GEORGE MANIFOLD 
Assist Secretary: Viv Rainbow Assist Treasurer:  Jan Beams 
  
Community Service: Director: Kaye Eeles/Paul Beams 
      Leigh Dyson, Ted Burton, George Manifold, Judy Kingston,  
      John Heazlewood 
 

Youth Services:  Director: Liz Bulman    
      Jan Beams, Bradley Mitchell, Gwen Nicholson 
 

Vocational Service: Director: Gwen Nicholson 
      Kaye Eeles, Judy Kingston, Liz Bulman, Henry Trevena 
 

International Service: Director: Chris Ryan 
      Leigh Dyson, Graeme Dean, Bernie Morgan, David Brooks 
 

Club Service: Director: Tas Rainbow 
      Chris Westlake, Viv Rainbow, Dennis Turner, Dave Morrison,  
      Henry Trevena, Maurice Kingston, Jim Stewart 
        
Fines Masters    Henry Trevena / Paul Beams  
 

Agfest Committee:    Paul Beams (Chair) , Chris Ryan, Bradley Mitchell, Ted Burton                             
   Leigh Iles, Chris Westlake, George Manifold, Maurice Kingston 

 

Disaster Aid Australia    Ted Burton  
Bunnings BBQ’s    Ted Burton, Dennis Turner 
 
“Soggy Bottom” Regatta   Leigh Dyson (Chair) George Manifold, Judy Kingston,  
     Jan Beams, Kaye Eeles, M Biggelaar  
 
Membership    Ted Burton, Chris Ryan, Viv Rainbow 
Men’s Shed    TBA 
Program Officer    Paul Beams/Jan Beams 
Bulletin Editor    Kaye Eeles / Judy Kingston / George Lockwood ( 
Web Administrator                George Manifold   
Classification & History    Bernie Morgan    
Spurr Wing Inc:   Viv Rainbow 
Punchbowl Community Garden  John Heazlewood, Henry Trevena 
Public Officer   Leigh Iles 
Protection Officer     Leigh Iles 

Club Assembly or Board Meeting  Partners Night  

 

Raffle Winners    
 

No Raffle Drawn  
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Christmas Breakfast Meeting 2022 . . . 

 

Stop Press . . . An email received from President Viv . . . 
 

Westy, Paul and I went down to our storage sheds this morning.  They 
did a fantastic job last week, and today, sorting things out and listing 
what was burnt and salvaging what little they could. 
 

The smoke damage is horrendous and the water damage finished off 
most of the rest. I have sorted through what was left of the club history, 
but due to the smoke smell and water damage I could only save photos 
and things that were in plastic.  I did manage to locate all the President’s 
collars and a couple  of bulletin covers from the 1980s.  I purchased 
some new photo albums from Kmart and will try to resurrect what I can 
in chronological order.  Senior members will need their thinking caps on 
when we meet, as many of the photos are not named. 
 

We are waiting on a report from the Tas Fire Service as to the  
suspected cause of the fire. 

Homeley Retreats Presentation . . . 
 

Jay Chipman, the founder of Homeley Retreats gave a broad report on 
how and why the organisation was formed.  She reported they had sup-
ported 104 people in 2022 and had helped over 300 people in 4 years.  
President Viv presented Jay and Jane with a cheque on behalf of the 
club.  Jay and Jane thanked the club for the magnificent donation and 
also the Dyson Family for their donation in Sue Dyson’s Memory. 
 
Further information can be found on https://homelyretreats.com.au/ 

President Viv is pictured with Robyn 
(our favourite meal provider) at the 
Launceston Golf Club. Viv thanked 
Robyn for her excellent meals 
throughout the year and presented 
her with a small gift. 
 
Thanks Robyn. 

homeleyretreats.com.au

